MINUTES — JOINT STREET/WATER-SEWER COMMITTEE MEETING
Monday, August 16, 2021 - 6:15 p.m.

Waterloo City Hall — 2™ floor meeting room

Committee/City officials attending — Aldermen Darter, Row, Hopkins, Heller, Trantham, K. Buettner, M.
Buettner and Notheisen. City officials T. Smith, S. Kennedy, N. Krebel and T. Birk.

Petitions by Citizens on Non-Agenda Items — None

Moore Street Update — T. Birk advised there was a preconstruction meeting held on Aug. 11 and he
requested, due to basic need delays, that this project be scheduled for early Spring of 22. The street
department will temporarily patch the street with oil and chip. A favorable recommendation was given
by the street committee.

Mcfarland Sewer Damage Invoice — T. Birk advised a city utility pole is in the McFarland residence sewer
line causing $5,125.00 in damage. Favorable recommendation was given to Tim to pay the invoice
amount to the McFarlands for the damaged line.

Future Truck Purchases — T. Birk explained the snow plow procedure during winter weather and
expressed the need for two new dump trucks with attached snow equipment. S. Notheisen made
motion to purchase two new dump trucks (single axle) with needed snow removal equipment with
second by C. Heller with full approval from the committee.

Handicap Sidewalks — N. Krebel advised that a handicap crossing is needed at the corner of Rogers and
Hammacher on the Southeast side. (Natalie Estates) The estimate for the project is $7,650.00. Motion
by K. Buettner second by S. Darter to complete the project as presented. All In favor.

3 and Library, 3™ and Church handicap crossings will be addressed during school summer break of
2022.

Comments — T. Birk updated the committee on various road projects and discussion followed.
Motion to close meeting by K. Buettner, second by S. Darter at 6:58 p.m. All in favor.

Minutes submitted by J. Trantham



